CYPRESS BASIN TEXAS MASTER NATURALIST MEETING MINUTES 
August 9, 2011
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Ted Barrow at 6:30: pm at the Transportation Building in Jefferson, Texas. Sixteen members were present.
Previous Meeting Minutes:   Minutes from the previous meeting were approved and accepted with a motion from Linda and seconded by Karen.
General Items Discussed:  
1. Ted stated that the nominating committee met before the regular meeting and the following persons were nominated for the coming year:  Rosanna Salmon, President, Betty Morgan, Vice President, Karen Morris, Treasurer, Sue Simmons, Secretary, and Co-Webmasters Pat Sawyer and Matt Honea.  The election will be in October.  Further nominations may be made from the floor if needed.  Officer installation will be in November as well as the awarding of certificates for the general membership who have met their yearly requirements.
2. It was decided that the fall retreat will be only one day and is tentatively set for November 12 at the Texas Freshwater Fisheries Center in Athens.  There will be several advanced training opportunities during the day.
3. The meeting date for the September meeting will be on the third Tuesday, September 20, 2011 rather than the second Tuesday as before.
4. There is enough interest to begin a new training class in January.  It was decided to keep the fee at $130.00 rather than increasing it. Betty passed out a tentative schedule for the new class and, it will be in the same format as last year.  If you have anyone interested, please let Betty know.  The application and fee will need to be in by November. 
5. Background checks on current members need to be renewed every three years.  The charter group’s background check will expire in 2011.  The cost of the renewal will be $10.00, and the applications will be available at the September meeting.

6. Since Rosanna will be taking over the duties as President, Betty has volunteered to help with the tasks that Rosanna has done in the past.
7. It was decided to have a “Trial” butterfly count September 10, 2011 to get familiar with the process.  The goal will be to have a genuine count in September, 2012 that the chapter can register with NABA, the North American Butterfly Association.

With no other business to discuss Linda motioned for the meeting to adjourn.  Karen seconded the motion. The next scheduled meeting is Tuesday September 20, 2011 at the Transportation Building in Jefferson.  All members are encouraged to attend.
Prior to the beginning of the business meeting we had an amazing presentation about butterflies presented by Jeff Trahan from Shreveport.  Thank you, Rosanna, for setting up this program for us; hopefully he can return sometime
Respectful submitted

Sue Simmons, Secretary
